
EXHIBIT EC/17 

 

From: dayaa Dayaaldeen [mailto:dayaaldeen@gmail.com]  

Sent: 10 June 2019 14:52 

To: Chan, Esther <Esther.Chan@brent.gov.uk> 

Subject: Re: Amira Lounge Heather Park Hotel, Heather Park Drive, HA0 1SN - 

URGENT 

 

Hi Esther, 

 

We happy to see you on Thursday and explain to you everything, as there are people 

who drinking behind our pressies every night and some come by cars and drink and 

smoke next to the closed shop. My site manager with security staff will explain that to 

you with me. 

many thanks.   

 

best regards 

 

  

On Mon, Jun 10, 2019 at 2:46 PM Chan, Esther <Esther.Chan@brent.gov.uk> wrote: 

Dear Yusuf, 

  

I have not received a reply to confirm your availability to meet at the above premise 

on Thursday 13th June 2019  between 11am to 1pm.  

  

Please be advised that the Council have received another complaint alleging of noise 

nuisance on Sunday 9th June 2019 at 3am.  A resident  was woken up by shouting 

outside the pub followed by whistling,  slamming of car doors and a car alarm 

sounding off. 

  

Due to your lack of response to my emails, the Licensing Authority are extremely 

concerned whether the premise is managed in a way to promote the licensing 

objectives. 

  

If I do not hear from you, I may consider enforcement action due to the volume of 

complaints.  

  

Kind Regards 

  

Esther Chan 

Licensing Inspector 

Planning, Transportation & Licensing 

Brent Council 

  

Tel: 0208 937 5303 

  

www.brent.gov.uk  

  

From: Chan, Esther  

Sent: 06 June 2019 09:12 



To: 'dayaaldeen@gmail.com' <dayaaldeen@gmail.com> 

Cc: Licensing Police NWMailbox.licensingbrent@met.police.uk 

<NWMailbox.licensingbrent@met.police.uk> 

Subject: RE: Amira Lounge Heather Park Hotel, Heather Park Drive, HA0 1SN - 

URGENT  

Importance: High 

  

Dear Yusuf, 

  

Following my email below, the Council have received another complaint alleging of 

noise nuisance on 6th June 2019. At 1:45hrs, a resident was disturbed by noise from 

people and vehicles from the premises. 

It has been reported that at 4:15hrs, there was noise from shouting, noisy revving 

engines and car horns. It would appear that you are trading beyond your permitted 

hours.  

  

Furthermore, you have not responded to my email below. I would like to meet you at 

the above premise on Thursday 13th June 2019 between 11am to 1pm as a matter of 

urgency to discuss the issues below and view the CCTV recordings.  

  

Please note, failure to comply with the conditions stipulated on your premise licence 

may result in enforcement action. 

  

Kind Regards 

  

Esther Chan 

Licensing Inspector 

Planning, Transportation & Licensing 

Brent Council 

  

Tel: 0208 937 5303 

  

www.brent.gov.uk 


